[bookmark: OLE_LINK1]Disclaimer: These notes are not intended to represent direct quotes, things may not be in chronological order, and ideas may not always be accurately attributed. If you have corrections or comments, please let Scott know and he will edit accordingly.  
Attending in Portland:  Norm Maze (Shalom House), Rachel Boyce (Preble Street), Bill Higgins (HA4A), Cullen Ryan (CHOM), Ginny Dill (Shalom House), Cheryl Harkins (HVJ)
Attending in Augusta: Scott Tibbitts (MaineHousing), Paula Weber (MaineHousing), Alice Preble (DHHS-OCFS), Janice Daku (RCAM), Melody Fitch (Safe Voices), Leah Bruns (MaineHousing), Tracy Allen (KBH), Steph Primm (Knox County), Amy Grommes Pulaski (GP Consulting)
Attending via GoToMeeting:  Awa Conteh (City of Bangor), Marcie Dean (Next Step), Craig Phillips (Tedford Housing), Kari Bradstreet (HJP), Nick St. Louis (BAHS), Brenda Leavitt (OHI), Rich Romero (OHI), Bonnie Gagnon (Caring Unlimited), Meredith Smith (CHCS), Heidi Bradley (CHCS), Sarah Derosier (CHCS), Janice Lara-Hewey (Catholic Charities), Rebecca Hobbs (Through These Doors), Emily Flinkstrom (Fair Tide), Mary J. Boylan (HOME, Inc.), Melanie Beaulieu (FVP), Mike Mooney (New Beginnings), Boyd Kronholm (BAHS), Melissa McEntee (RGH), Gerald Botta (HOME, Inc.), Donna Kelley (Waldo CAP), Josh D’Alessio (PCHC), Linda Waters (City of Biddeford), Joann White (HSA), Lori Theriault (YCSPI), Andy Parlin (WMHO), Christina Foster (MCEDV), Kat Freeman, Brian Bouthot (VOANNE) 

 [Reminder – If you call in, please email stibbitts@mainehousing.org to let us know you were there!]

Maine 
Continuum of Care

Meeting: Maine CoC
Date: August 15, 2019, 1:00 – 3:00 PM
Location: GoToMeeting 



Member Introductions: Norm welcomed everyone, and each person introduced themselves. A reminder for all those calling in - please email Scott Tibbitts to be sure you are included in the minutes and get credit for attending the meeting. 

Review & Approval of minutes: Minutes were posted on the Maine Homeless Planning website. 
Awa Conte made a motion to approve the minutes, this was seconded by Rachel Boyce. There was no additional discussion. Minutes were accepted as presented. 

Big Thinking Topic 1: MaineHousing’s 5-year Consolidated Plan
Scott introduced Paula Weber. She explained that the Five Year Consolidated Plan (Con Plan) process has three phases. The first phase is collecting and analyzing the data, which is nearly complete. There are then two phases of consultation. The first of these involved going around the state to listen to what the communities saw as the needs, and ensuring that MaineHousing understood what the issues were. The next phase is to present a draft of the plan that outlines the use of the funds the Con Plan covers. All of this information will be shared around the state. The draft was posted on Maine Homeless Planning. MaineHousing will continue to re- draft the plan over the next few months before submitting to HUD in December. Included in this plan is an Analysis of Impediments for Fair Housing Choice. 
There were no questions from the group.

Big Thinking Topic 2: Homeless Solutions Rule
Leah introduced the Homeless Solutions Rule and a Memo that provided information about the Homeless Solutions Rule changes (this was also shared on MaineHomeless Planning website in advance of this meeting). 
Proposed changes included: continued pay for performance and continued focus on Housing Navigators and housing stability. It also ensures bed utilization meets obligations outlined in contracts, which were reviewed and updated to align with the Homeless Solutions Rule language. 

There are three calculations that determine how funding is allocated and the amount of each ‘share’. Shares include Operations, Stabilization and Performance.  Leah summarized the proposed changes outlined in the Memo. Questions were raised on the definition of Services Only Providers, and about the timeline. Leah and Scott will share exact dates on the Maine Homeless Planning website for comments. 

Regional Homeless Council Updates
Region 1 – There will be a Harm Reduction Training soon, and BRAP is available.
Region 2- Did not meet in August
Region 3- Discussed the “Point in Week” and “Point in Week 2”. One week was not sufficient so the count was extended. Josh shared the data from the count. Initial data collected of persons in the greater Bangor Area counted 81 households, consisting of 129 unique individuals, unsheltered. They talked about having a second Point in Week in the winter to see how many show up in the Bangor Area Shelter. Based on the data collected, 58% were from the Bangor area, but the City of Bangor and the Sheriff’s office do not agree with these numbers. 

Long Term Stayers
The following are the updates from the Long Term Stayers meetings around the state: 
· Portland LTS –approximately 70, change from 105 LTS in July 
· Bangor LTS – 6, change from 9 to 7 LTS in July
· Ellsworth –  0, change from 4 LTS in July
· Mid-coast LTS – no change from 4 LTS in July

COC Board Updates
Amy provided an update regarding board discussion and votes, including the approval of the scoring and ranking tools to be used for the NOFA. 
 
Rachel provided an update for Coordinated Entry. The group chose the VISPDAT as the primary assessment tool, with some override options available. They also discussed prioritization which would include VISPDAT, Length of Time Homeless, and Vulnerability. Erin and Rachel are drafting policies and procedures that they plan to present back to the committee in September, and the group is on track for sharing with the Board in October. There were no questions. 

NOFA!
NOFA committee meets on Fridays. Scott reminded all that the individual project applications are due in esnaps on August 30.  New and Renewal Scorecards and the Ranking Protocols have been posted. They have been approved by the board and need to be voted on by the full group today.
Gerald made a motion to approve the new and renewal scorecards, and the ranking protocols. Seconded by Stephanie Primm. There was no discussion. There was no one opposed. Motion passed. 

Scott presented the list of Selection Committee Nominations. The MCOC reviewed the list of names presented. Melody Fitch asked whether, since there is a DV bonus, it would be advantageous to have someone knowledgeable about domestic violence. Leah asked if she would be interested in serving. She is. Leah nominated Melody to be added to the list of Selection Committee members. Others agreed. 

Janice D. made a motion to approve the list of Selection Committee members, with Melody Fitch added. Seconded. There was no discussion. There was no one opposed. Motion passed.

Change of Use Request YCSP 11 Lebanon Street aka Emery House. 
This is a project that received COC development funds many years ago, but does not receive ongoing renewal funding. Because it did receive HUD COC development funds, they are required to come to the COC for any change of use. The change would be from an 8 bed Mental Health Private non-medical facility to four single room occupancy permanent housing units. Additional information was provided in a memo posted on the Maine Homeless Planning website. 
Melody made a motion to approve the change of use. This was seconded. There was no discussion. No one opposed. This passed. 

2020 PIT Update
[bookmark: _GoBack]Janice Lara-Hewey shared that the group is continuing to plan and will share additional information as it is developed.  Melody Fitch volunteered to be part of the PIT and discussed the role that DV providers play in the PIT. 

Scott suggested the PIT group explore the extent of use of Warming Centers, and how to best collect and utilize data on the numbers of persons accessing Warming Centers as part of the next PIT. We would need a way to differentiate who was homeless, and who was utilizing the center just to stay warm, but had a place to return to. These centers are typically very grass-roots efforts, coordinated at the local level, and the sponsors and locations often change from year to year. A quick search of 211 Maine showed more than dozen such centers open last winter. 

Standing Committee Updates 
Resource Committee update: 
· Maine Equal Access Rule Training will be on Sept 13, 9-11. Live presentation at MaineHousing, plus remote sites, including Shalom House in Portland, CHCS in Bangor, and Sunrise in Machias. 
· PIT Planning
· MCOC 101 document – on hold

No other committee updates at this time. 

State and Federal Legislation
State and Federal Legislative updates were posted on Maine Homeless Planning Website. 
Cullen shared there was a group of MCOC members who went to DC for the National Alliance to End Homelessness Conference in July and met with the Maine delegation. 

Federal Update:
· Proposed Two year budget deal could eliminate sequestration for the next 2 years.
· New SNAP proposed rule could end food benefits for thousands of persons. When there is a rule change that does not help or in fact hurts people experiencing homelessness, the MCOC typically comments, and we encourage each member agency to comment individually. 

Awa made a motion to comment in opposition to limiting SNAP benefits. Seconded by Bill Higgins. Cullen to draft, chairs to review, that we should not make it harder for folks to access food. No one opposed. Passed. 

State Updates:
· New laws have passed that are being enacted to address the opioid crisis, services, etc. 

Statewide Homeless Council Update: 
The group spent a portion of the meeting discussing the Blueprint for the Criminal Justice System. 
They also agreed that the DHHS Blueprint that was created a few years ago will be reviewed. The group discussed Turn Away Policies, Coordinated Entry, Hospice Care, Long Term Stayers, the Youth RFP, BRAP rulemaking, funding for recovery residences, creating PNMI beds, new director Jennifer Pollard for DHHS, Housing Choice Vouchers and STEP. 

Next Agenda
The next meeting will include a number of NOFA related items including the DRAFT 2019 MCOC NOFA Application and Project Priority Listing – hopefully these will be ready to be voted on. If there are any unfinished items remaining, the group will need to authorize the Board or the NOFA Committee to finalize and submit by the September 30th deadline. NOFA committee is still welcoming new volunteers.  

There are a number of policies and procedures that will be posted, please review so we can bring them to the Sept meeting for a votes. 

Any other business
Kat Freeman introduced herself. She worked for the last 13 years at Cloudburst providing HUD approved TA and prior to that on the HMIS Team at MaineHousing. She is now launching a career as an independent consultant, specializing in HMIS and data. She interested in being part of data and HMIS committees and is excited to work with MCOC as a member, instead of as HUD TA. 

Next Meeting:  September 19, 2019 1pm to 3pm

Motion to adjourn at 2:50. 
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